

Bloomingdale Middle and High School

Mary Spade Principal Scott Pfeiffer
Assistant Principal

Nicole Meloche Strive Academy Director Assistant Principal 629 E. Kalamazoo St. • P. O. Box 217 Bloomingdale, MI 49026 Phone: (269) 521-3910 Fax: (269) 521-3915

October 9, 2020

Dear Bloomingdale Middle & High School Students,

On Wednesday October 14, 2020, we will be giving the SAT, PSAT/NMSQT, and PSAT 8/9 to all 9th – 12th grade students. All 9th – 12th grade students will enter the building at 7:55 and be in their assigned rooms by 8:00am. Room assignments will be posted. The tests takes roughly four hours and 20 minutes. This does not include breaks and the time it takes to add your demographic information, if you did not already complete your demographic information in a pre-administration session. Students will be dismissed at 1:00 or when all demographic information is completed after the tests.

If you would like more information on these tests please go to www.collegeboard.org. This information will help you familiarize yourself with these tests.

Please eat breakfast before you come to school. We will provide a light breakfast at your break time and we will provide a sack lunch at the end of the test.

Since these are paper/pencil tests, we will provide you with a #2 pencil. We will also provide you with an acceptable calculator for the math sections.

You may not bring prohibited items to the test. Prohibited items include but are not limited to:

- Mobile phones, smartwatches, fitness trackers or other wearable technology. (Simple nondigital watches are acceptable.)
- Audio players or recorders, tablets, laptops, notebooks, Bluetooth devices, (e.g. wireless earbuds/headphones), or any other personal computing devices
- Separate timers of any type
- Cameras or any other photographic equipment
- Pens, highlighters, mechanical or colored pencils
- Books or references
- Compasses, rulers, protractors, or cutting devices
- Papers of any kind, including scratch paper
- Earplugs
- Calculator
- Weapons or firearms

All $6^{th} - 8^{th}$ grade students will be remote students on Wednesday October 14, 2020 since we will be using all the classrooms in the building for testing.

If you have any further questions please call the high school office.

Sincerely,

Ms. Mary Spade Principal